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Tuesday, October 3, 2023 Meeting Minutes
7:00 PM Town Hall Meeting Commission Room


Board of Police Commissioners Panelists:  Police Board Chairman Beth Gralnick Police Board Vice-Chairman Jess DiPasquale

Board of Police Commissioners:  David Muller by Phone, Peter Ottomano, John Dembishack, Woody Bliss and Dawn Egan

Absent:  Chief Henion 

Others Present:  Captain Brodacki and Residents

Police Board Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  

Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a request to approve the meeting minutes dated September 5, 2023, Police Board Commissioner Egan moved and Police Board Vice Chairman DiPasquale seconded, and unanimously approved.

Captain Brodacki reported to the Police Board Commissioners that overtime was up $7,629.00 due to three presentations for car thefts, two investigations and an officer is out on workers compensation.  

The Police Department has not received any donations for the month of September.   

Additional Business for Commission Consideration – Discussion about pot holes on Lyons Plain Road.

Daigle Law – Accreditation Update – Captain Brodacki stated we are in a holding pattern for phase one of the policies.  Phase two will begin in several months.

Discussion – Parking on Maple Street – Parking issues brought forward by a resident for illegal parking and possible zoning violations for a multifamily house. Chairmen Gralnick recommended the residents call police for parking violations and call the Zoning Officer for Zoning violations. 

Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to put on the Agenda Speed Signs on Broad Street.  Police Board Commissioner Dembishack seconded, and unanimously approved.  

Broad Street Road in Weston – Many residents would like to change the speed limit on Broad Street from 30 MPH to match Westport’s speed limit of 25 MPH. Residents are cutting through Broad Street to get to Westport.  Police Board Vice Chairman DiPasquale recommended that we should collect data from the speed trailers and see what the average speed is before we change the speed limit.  
  
Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to go into Executive Session at 7:48 PM, Police Board Commissioner Ottomano seconded and unanimously approved.

The Police Board Commissioners came out of Executive Session at 8:35 PM and adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted
Mary Gunshor
Board of Police Commissioners Recording Secretary
Approved Nov. 14, 2023
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